FRAMEWORK FOR IMPROVEMENT OF ORDSALL

PROGRESS REPORT 

REPORT OF:
Malcolm Sykes - Area Co-ordinator, Ordsall/Langworthy

TO:
Ordsall/Langworthy Community Committee on 15th June 2004

1. PURPOSE OF THE REPORT

1.1 The City Council is working jointly with Legendary Property Company (LPC) to develop proposals for the regeneration of Ordsall.  LPC have commissioned architects, BPTW, to prepare a draft development framework for the area.  

1.2 The framework will set out proposals for the use of vacant land in the area and for improvements to roads and footpaths, parks and open spaces and community facilities.  There is no intention to demolish good, existing housing stock as part of the proposals.

1.3 At the meeting in April 2004, Community Committee noted progress on the preparation of the draft framework and approved the proposed consultation arrangements.

1.4 The purpose of this report is to report progress of the work and to set out the next steps.

2
PROGRESS TO DATE

2.1 BPTW have carried out survey and consultation work, including a walking audit of the estate.  They have identified key issues and options for improvement and have developed a draft framework drawing.

2.2 An exhibition of BPTW’s ideas for the area was held between 17th and 25th April, at Ordsall Hall.  A newsletter distributed throughout the estate advertised the event.

2.3 The proposals displayed at the exhibition included:

· New community facilities

· A new improved retail centre

· Traffic calming

· Alleygating

· New and improved roads, footpaths and cycleways

· New play areas and open spaces, benefiting from improved lighting and security

· New housing develop on vacant sites

2.4 The new housing would improve the appearance of the estate, provide additional security by overlooking roads, paths and open spaces, would provide greater housing choice for local people, and will help fund other environmental improvements.  Improving living conditions for the existing community has been fundamental to the development of BPTW’s ideas and, wherever possible, the proposals have been achieved without demolition of existing housing. 

2.5 Over 300 people attended the exhibition and 40 people completed and returned questionnaires.  The proposals generally received overwhelming support, both from the returned questionnaires and from the comments made by visitors.

2.6 92% of questionnaire responses agreed or strongly agreed with the proposals to consider new community facilities and shops, 92% with proposals to improve the road and footpath network, 94% with proposals to improve public space and play provision and 89% with proposals to develop new housing.

2.7 Concerns were expressed over some of the detailed proposals shown on the draft framework, particularly a proposal to build on Monmouth Park.   The final framework, and subsequent detailed proposals for development, will address the issues raised during the consultation.

3
THE NEXT STEPS
3.1 BPTW are currently completing analysis of the returned questionnaires and are preparing their final report and recommendations.  A first draft of the report has been issued to members of the Ordsall Development and Services Working Group, and is to be the subject of detailed discussion at the next meeting, on 1st July 2004.

3.2 The completed draft will be presented to Community Committee, the City Council and LPC for consideration, as the basis for future partnership working.

3.3 It is likely to take up to ten years to implement the framework proposals.  Some of the proposals can potentially be started fairly quickly.  However, some of the most significant development opportunities cannot be started until the new primary school is open and the existing school sites made available.

3.4 The development framework will be a guide as to the scale and location of new development and the priorities for environmental improvements.  However, more work will be needed to prepare detailed proposals for individual sites.  

3.5 Consultation with local residents and other stakeholders will continue to be an important part of the process, as individual projects are developed.

4 RECOMMENDATIONS

4.1 It is recommended that Community Committee note the progress towards preparation of the framework.

MALCOLM SYKES

Area Coordinator and Director of Development Services

